
Northridge High School Community Council Meeting Agenda 

Wednesday, February 7, 2018 at 2:45pm 

NHS Media Center Conference Room 

 

Attending: Tyler Poll, Julie Banta, Robert Shaffer, Allen Miller, Tami Oliver, Tammy 

Schaelling, Chrisi Call, Debbie Rios, Marlene Monson, Julie Barlow, Jordan Jeppsen 

 

-Welcome -Secondary Math Teacher(s) share how they have used the tools provided by Land 

Trust Funds 

Sheree Christensen and Julianna Lund reported.  Secondary Math II PLC attended 

training during the summer.  12 laptops were purchased for each teachers’ classroom.  

They are used to access Canvas and ALEKS.  Secondary Math II students can retake tests 

and have a lab option as an elective class.  Canvas helps teachers collect data to improve 

student learning.  Canvas has also created more conversation between teacher and 

students related to math content. 

 

Continued needs include: graphing calculators and paid time for continued improvement 

and implementation of Canvas. 

 

-Approval of December 6 Meeting Minutes 

 Tammy Schaelling moved to approve minutes. 

 Allen Miller seconded. 

 The vote was unanimous. 

 

-Mr. Brian Hunt, Principal Report (given by Tyler Poll) 

 First semester data shows that GPA has increased and the number of F’s has decreased. 

 Three ceramics students have advanced to Nationals. 

 First Night is planned for February 7, 2018 at 5:30 to welcome all incoming sophomores. 

 February has been named CTE month by Governor Herbert.  CTE Pathways are being 

 introduced to students who can earn certificates based on the Pathways they complete. 

 

-Appointment of a school employee to fill the unexpired term of Dawna Burton because she 

retired last month 

 The NHS Community Council will discuss names and a person will be appointed to 

 finish the remained of Mrs. Burton’s term, which ends this school year. 

 

-Identify and Summarize Progress and Needs by collecting data and monitoring Trust Land 

funds 

 Mr. Poll reported that the DSD has granted the school $45,000 for productivity which 

 frees up some Land Trust monies allocated for productivity in the NHS School 



 Improvement Plan.  Mr. Poll proposed moving the $45,000 gain under goal #1 of NHS 

 School Improvement Plan from salaries to equipment.  He also proposed the money be 

 spent on an Interactive Video Conferencing lab to stream instructor-taught courses in and 

 out of the building.  Allen Miller motioned to approve.  Robert Shaffer seconded the 

 motion.  The vote was unanimous. 

  

-Begin 2018/2019 SIP/School Land Trust Process Develop a School Improvement Plan (SIP): 

Annually evaluate school test results and use evaluation in creating or modifying the plan. Create 

the School Land Trust Program: Outline how the school will use the money for the 

implementation of a component of the school’s improvement plan. 

The school anticipates receiving approximately $10,000 more in Land Trust monies for 

the new year.  It was proposed to keep the salaries/ benefits sections the same, but to 

revise the rest of the plan to address technology and professional development needs.  

The revision would include teachers applying for the money through a grant process.  

Grants will be offered to teachers who connect their needs to goals in NHS School 

Improvement Plan.  Mr. Poll will email the council will exact numbers and grant 

applications so that the plan can be finalized before the next meeting. 

 

-Knights’ Pride Food Pantry 

NHS Studentbody and local community groups and churches have helped collect over 

$41,000 in money and food donations for the Superbowl of Caring.  NHS is 2nd in the 

state and 5th in the nation for the Superbowl of Caring total donations. 

 

-Other Business -Suggestions or topics of concern/interest for next meeting 

Robert Shaffer motioned to move the next meeting to March 14, 2018.  Alan Miller 

seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous. 

March 30, 2018 next year’s School Improvement Plan will be written at a district 

conference. 

 

-Adjourn: Next meeting will be March 14, 2018 at 2:45pm  

 Alan Miller motioned to adjourn.  Robert Shaffer seconded the motion.  Adjourned at 

 4:34. 


